
 

 
 

September 2024 Prayer Letter 
           

              Church update:  
 

 

                                                        Teen Camp: 

 
             Land Updates:  

 

  
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for the community of Kombissiri to be reached with the gospel  

- Pray for Johnathan as he prepares to start Bible college in January 

- Pray for the Clower and Wilkerson families 

         Our church is steadily growing and 

making progress in many different areas, 

especially in the area of evangelism.  Each 

week, around 15-20 people go door to 

door to share the gospel in our 

community and invite people to church.  

We now have 8 people who have 

completed our evangelism course and are 

comfortable leading people through the 

gospel.  We are working each week to 

continue to train others and involve the 

whole church in this vital ministry.   

             Kombissiri  

   Next week we will baptize the first convert 

from the church plant at Kombissiri.  It is 

exciting to see the Lord continue to work out 

the details for this church plant. We had an 

additional $3500 given towards this project 

which means we only need $14,500 to 

finish paying off the land and get the 

paperwork started.  Thank you so much for 

your prayers and support.   

Maranatha Baptist Church 
    We had a few delays with purchasing the 

Land for the Maranatha Baptist Church but 

as of this month the land is officially 

purchased and the paperwork is filed.  

Thank you for your support, prayers and 

generous gifts.  I will send pictures of the 

land in our next update.   

          In August our church participated in 2 

camps, one for teens and one for young adults. 

The first camp was for those 18 and up and we 

had a good group participate.  Pastor Chris 

Hewett preached on “Who will go?” and many 

made decisions for Christ.  The second camp 

was for teens 13-17 and the preaching was 

divided by different pastors and missionaries 

here in Burkina.  One young man (Johnathan) 

from our church felt called to preach and 

plans to begin Bible college in January.   

 


